
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

P.O. Box 5367  Unit 7 Pastorie Park 
Helderberg 7135   Cnr Reitz & Lourens St.,Somerset West 
Tel:  +27 (0)21 851 1616   CK 97/46008/23 
Fax: +27 (0)86 512 0154  e-mail: info@enviroafrica.co.za VAT4870170513 

19 August 2024 
Dear Interested and Affected Party 
 

NOTICE OF ADMINISTRATIVE FINE DECISION 
 

THE UNLAWFUL CONSTRUCTION OF A DEVELOPMENT WITHIN 100M FROM THE HIGH WATER MARK 
OF AN ESTUARY ON PORTION 9 OF FARM VERMAAKLIKHEID 499 AND PORTION 3 OF FARM 

KLEINEFONTEIN 503, VERMAAKLIKHEID, RIVERSDALE 
 

 24G Application: 14/2/4/2/3/D5/15/0010/24 
 
Notice is hereby given of the administrative fine decision in terms of Section 24G of the National Environmental 
Management Act, 1998 (Act No. 107 of 1998), as amended (“NEMA”). 

 
In terms of Paragraph 6 of the Administrative Fine Notice, EnviroAfrica, on behalf of the Applicant, Mr Jonathan 

Gersh, hereby notifies you of the administrative fine decision for the above-mentioned project, as below. 

 
Administrative Fine Amount: R25 000-00 (Twenty-five thousand Rand) 

Date of decision: 16 August 2024 

Date of issue: 16 August 2024 

24G Application Ref: 14/2/4/2/3/D5/15/0010/24 

Please find included with this letter: 

• the reasons for the decision (Annexure A). 

 
A copy of the Administrative Fine Decision and reasons for Decision is available on request, and at the following 

website: https://enviroafrica.co.za/projects/for-public-participation/ 
 

 

In terms of the Environmental Impact Assessment Regulations, all registered interested & affected parties have 

the right to appeal the decision.   

 

In terms of Section 8 of the Administrative Fine Decision, should an interested and affected party intend to 

appeal the administrative fine, an appeal must be submitted in accordance with regulation 4 of the National 

Appeal Regulations, 2014, to the appeal administrator within 20 (twenty) days from the date that the notification 

of the decision was sent to the registered interested and affected parties by the applicant.  

 

An appeal application form must be submitted by means of one of the following methods -  

By post:   Western Cape Ministry of Local Government, Environmental Affairs and Development Planning  

Private Bag X9186, CAPE TOWN, 8000  

By facsimile: (021) 483 4174; or  

By hand:  Attention: Mr Marius Venter  

Room 809. 8th Floor Utilitas Building, Dorp Street, Cape Town, 8001  

By e-mail: DEADP.Appeals@westerncape.gov.za 

 

 

A prescribed appeal application form as well as assistance regarding the appeal processes is obtainable from 

the office of the Minister at: Tel. (021) 483 3721, E-mail DEADP.Appeals@westerncape.gov.za or URL 

http://www.westerncape.gov.za/eadp  
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If you need any additional information, please call Clinton on 021-851 1616. 

 
 

Yours sincerely,                    

Clinton Geyser                         
 
 
 
 

EnviroAfrica CC 


